


 

       

     
 

        
                 
                       
                     
                    
                     
                 

             
                 

            
               
                 

              
 

        
              

               
           

           
          

      
 

   
             
            
   
       
          
 

       
                      
 

   
              

        
                              

           
             

            
                 

 
                               

              
          

             
 

VI. Unfinished Business: 

A. Report on Shared Governance Review: Yee 
President Yee distributed a draft of a summary of the Shared Governance Program 
Review Listening Session that took place on the John Adams campus on October 2, 
2003 and a copy of the “Written Responses to the Online Survey Shared Governance 
Program Review”. From the responses, it seemed that some may not be aware of the 
process, or how it works. Council discussed the responses and their significance and it 
was felt that Council should address these concerns. President Yee is now meeting 
with faculty on the various campuses and answering inquiries that they might have. 
The next step in the process is that each constituent group will respond to a set of 
questions about the Shared Governance Process. The process will culminate with a 
report to the Board of Trustees in March 2004 in which the constituent groups will 
submit their answers to the set of questions in a retreat which will take place in late 
February, 2004. Out of this will come a written evaluation on Shared Governance. 

B. Consideration of Enhanced Self-Study Recommendations: Teti 
Terry Hall is working out a process by which faculty can access student email 
addresses. This is seen as a way of contacting students with excessive absences so as 
to encourage their attendance. O. Clark was concerned about protecting student 



 

       

                               
          

            
       

                              
    

                             
     

                           
           

  
 

                    
                           

            
             
               

            
          

      
 
                  
                            

            
          

            
            

                 
            

          
        

            
          

          
               

     
 

   
           
 

   
                      
              
                  
               
                 
                  
          
       

The high demand placed on the Office of Research and Planning often necessitates 
having the Shared Governance Coordinator work nearly full-time therein, leaving 
very few hours for shared governance support and coordination. Further research is 
required to answer the following questions: 

1) What was the rationale for moving the Shared Governance Office from the 
Chancellor’s Office to Research/Planning? 
2) What was the rationale for reducing the shared governance support/coordination 
position from 80% to 50%? 

3) How can adequate resources for shared governance support/coordination be 
restored to ensure consistent and timely Shared Governance Office support and 
coordination services? 

B.€ Status of Tenure-Track Instructional Related Assignments: Podenski 
This discussion focused on how best to approach non-instructional faculty positions 
district-wide. A job announcement draft for Institutional Researcher was included in 
Executive Council meeting packets as an example. President Yee reported that the 
Chancellor has agreed that this position should not be a faculty tenure track position. 
The position will be administrative and a job announcement draft is forthcoming. 
Officers were directed to discuss non-instructional faculty positions with the 
Chancellor and report back to Council. 

C.€ Policy on Committee Appointments: Teti 
Senate committee appointment policy is as follows: Faculty with assignments that 
involve direct student contact and who report to a department chair (instructors, 
counselors, and librarians) are eligible for Senate appointments as faculty 
representatives in district Shared Governance committees. Faculty who are on full 
non-instructional assignment with no direct student contact and who report directly to 
a dean may be appointed by the Senate as resources to committees at the request of the 
committee. Resource members may not vote or act as committee chairs. Resource 
committee members fully participate in discussions, offering expertise to the 
committee, and have, on numerous occasions, coordinated committee-sponsored 
projects such as the recent award-winning college catalog review and revision. Senate 
member Suzanne Korey requested that the Academic Senate Executive Council 
reconsider the Senate committee appointment policy because, as a full-time non-
instructional faculty member, she would like to be appointed by the Senate as a faculty 
representative on Shared Governance committees. 

VIII. Committee Reports 
There were no committee reports. 

IX. Open Forum 
Teti: The final version of the Facilities Master Plan is being drafted and we will talk 
more about it at our next meeting. 
Podenski: There have been problems scheduling a meeting with the Faculty Hiring 



 

       

   
             
      
        
 
         

 

X. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 5 PM.
 

Respectfully submitted,
 

Glenn Nance Secretary
 

Academic Senate Minutes 4 October 22, 2003 


